
DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE
HEADQUARTERS 28THMISSION SUPPORT GROUP (AFGSC)

ELLSWORTHAIR FORCE BASE SOUTHDAKOTA

8 June 2021 

Mr. Glenn Meyer, Deputy Base Civil Engineer 
28 CES/CD 
28th Civil Engineer Squadron 
2125 Scott Drive 
Ellsworth AFB, SD 57706 

Mr. Scott Landguth, Executive Director 
South Dakota Ellsworth Development Authority 
14 St Joseph Street  
Rapid City, SD 57709 

Dear Mr. Landguth, 

Ellsworth Air Force Base (EAFB) Environmental, NEPA, and Legal specialists have reviewed 
the Environmental Assessment (EA) for the Liberty Center Phase 1 Project in Pennington 
County, South Dakota.  The EA was prepared by Quality Services, Inc. for Dream Designs 
International, Inc. in conjunction with The South Dakota Ellsworth Development Authority.  
After review, EAFB has no substantive comments on the Environmental Assessment.  I do not 
see any reason the project should not proceed.   

Should you have any questions or comments please contact Dr. Gary Brundige at (605) 385-
2690 or by email at gary.brundige@us.af.mil. 

GLENN A. MEYER, GS-14, DAFC 
Deputy Base Civil Engineer


